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SUBJECT: TIIOMPSON Glen, action taken re problems with
land in Edgecombe Road, Kyneton, during October
1984.

Situation

Mo Some time in October 1984, T became aware that a Mr. Glen
THOMPSON was selling property in Edgecombe Road, Xyneton and he

had reported to the Kyneton Police Staticn and asked Police to keep

a watch on his property as the For 3Sale signs were being tampered with.
Periodical checks were made of the property however no persons were
detected on the property tampering with the signs,

2. At about 2.20pm on Sunday the 2E8th of Qctober 1984, I was

on duty at the Kyneton Police Station when two men who I now know to be
Glen THOIPSCHN of 4 James 3treet, Whittlesea and Kevin SEZFHERD of Xyneton
attended 21t the Police Station. The two men informed me that Mr, THCMPSCN
was the owner of land in Edgecombe Rozd, Kyneten which zdjoined land

owned by the Joodleigh Heights. They reported that some person had

rulled down the 3ale sign and removed the lot number signs from the ground.

3 Both Senior Constable ACKROYD, 20462 and myself attended at
mdgecombe Road, Kyneton with both men. I inspected the land owned by

Mr. THOMPSCN and it was evident that some person had laid down the sale

sign so it could not be visible from the Road. Also that lot signs had

been removed from the land. No mention was made to me regarding an incident
with the Woodleigh Heights Fire Truck. I was informed by both men that

they susrected that employees from the Woodleigh Heights Estate were the
persuns responsible for removing the signs however there was no prcof

as no person had been seen dning the acts.

4. During the conversation I had with Mr THOMPSON at his property

Ye informed me that he did not want to take the matter any further and
asked if I could inform the pecple from Woodleigh Heights that the matter
had been reported to Folice, 411 Mr. THOMPSON wanted was to be rid of the
land.

/ Conclusicn.
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Conclusion

Se At about 2.45pm on the same day I attended at Woodleigh Heights
where I had a conversation with & person Who I now know to be the Sue
STOKES, the Manageress of Woodleigh Heights Estate, I informed her

of the complaint and allegations and it would be in the interests of all
concerned if the signs remained on the property visible to the road. No
other action was taken by Police at this station to my knowledge,

6. To my knowledge Mr. THOMPSON had no further problems with

the Sale Signs on his property. I was not aware of any farther problems
until I received the attached correspondence,

!Q/L‘Z:b
T.R. CAIRNS
Sergeant 17301



